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EASTERN COUNTIES RUGBY UNION
       DISCIPLINARY SUB-COMMITTEE

ACTION TO BE TAKEN AFTER A SENDING-OFF

                                 This note is to give a broad note to Clubs as to the required action to be taken after a Red Card is issued during a Match.

                                 Your attention is drawn to page B24 in the current Eastern Counties Handbook, and also to the section in the RFU current ‘Red’ Handbook, pages 175 – 193, specifically Section 4, page 176, which outline correct procedures.

Briefly, the following action should be taken BY THE CLUB:

1. Inform the Disciplinary Secretary, within 48 hours of the match,

 that a Sending-Off has occurred, and the full name of the Player.

2. Hold a Club Disciplinary Committee meeting with the Player, the Club

Disciplinary Chairman, the Player’s Captain to review evidence and to decide whether to take Club action of Suspension against the Player, or if the Player intends to defend, to support this if valid. 

A minute of this Meeting must be taken, as this can form vital evidence to the EC Disciplinary Committee that Club action has been taken, what this action is, and why. This Meeting should take place as soon after the Sending-off as practical, whilst the matter is accurately recalled.
       It is the current policy of the EC Disciplinary Committee to take into account the action taken by the Club’s Disciplinary Committee, and will support, in general, suspension action taken by the Club, provided that it broadly reflects the current ‘Sanctions Tariff’ published by the RFU. 
3. The EC Disciplinary Committee Secretary will send to the Club a copy 

of the Referees’ Report, as soon as is practical, together with a Notification Letter, which the Club must complete and return as soon as possible after receipt.

     If the Club intends to defend  against the Sending off, it must indicate this on the Notification Letter, together with the minutes of the Club Disciplinary Committee hearing (para.2 above), together with its reasons for the defence.

    In this situation the Club will be notified of when to attend an EC Disciplinary Committee Hearing, which are generally held on the last calendar Tuesday of each month during the Season. 

    The Club MUST  attend this Hearing, at the agreed time, in order to conclude the Player’s Defence. The Player is required to attend, together with at least one Club Official who has been involved with the matter.

    Additional evidence that the Club wishes the EC Disciplinary Committee to consider MUST be submitted at least 10 days before the agreed Hearing date ( unless agreed with the EC Disciplinary Committee Secretary beforehand) so that the Members of the Disciplinary Committee can give due consideration to this evidence.
4. You are reminded that every Club must have a properly constituted Disciplinary Committee, which has the remit to consider every matter of internal Club Discipline, and which has the authority of the Club to taken action as appropriate. This is a mandatory requirement of the RFU.
5. Failure to take appropriate action after a Sending –off will invite a review of the Club’s procedures by the EC Disciplinary Committee, and, where appropriate, punitive action against the Club.
For the EC Disciplinary Committee
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